
November  12,  2013 
         Scotland,  PA   17254 
         Public  Hearing    
  
 
 The Greene Township Board of Supervisors held a Public Hearing on Tuesday, 
November 12, 2013, at the Township Municipal Building, 1145 Garver Lane, Scotland, PA.  
The Public Hearing was held to gain public input regarding a proposed ordinance, identified 
as Township Ordinance No. 2013-7, for enforcement of Stop signs on various streets in the 
Village Greene Development.   
 
 Present: 
  Charles D. Jamison, Jr.   Daniel Bachman 
  Todd E. Burns     Diann Weller 
  Travis L. Brookens    Welton J. Fischer  

   
 Visitors:   See list 
 
 The Chairman called the Public Hearing to order at approximately 7:00 P. M.. 
 
 Before opening the Public Hearing, the Chairman asked if there were students in the 
audience and if so to please stand, introduce themselves, and what class they were attending 
for this Meeting. Two (2) students introduced themselves; one attending Shippensburg 
University (Environmental Land Use Planning) and one attending Chambersburg Senior High 
School (Civics).   The Chairman welcomed the students and informed them that if they had 
any questions during the Hearing to feel free to ask questions at that time or if they preferred, 
they may wait until it was over and ask questions afterward. 
 
 The Chairman asked the Township Solicitor to proceed.  The Solicitor stated there 
were Stop signs that were installed in the Village Greene Development, however, no 
ordinance could be found to enforce them.  Therefore, the Township authorized the Township 
Solicitor to prepare an ordinance for the enforcement of those Stop signs.  He presented a 
proposed ordinance regarding enforcement of the existing Stop signs in the Village Greene 
Development and reviewed the various locations of the stop signs.    
 
 There were no comments offered by neither the Board Members nor those present in 
the audience at this Public Hearing. 
 
 On a motion by Todd E. Burns, seconded by Travis L. Brookens, and by a vote of 3-0, 
the Board unanimously voted that Township Ordinance No. 2013-7 regarding Stop signs in 
the Village Greene Development be approved as presented. 
 
 There being no further business regarding this Public Hearing before the Board, the 
Chairman adjourned at approximately 7:03 P.M.. 
 
 
      Respectfully  submitted, 

 
      __________________________________ 
      Secretary 
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